01/18/2024

SLT Meeting in the library

Ms.Felipe, Ms.Jennifer Hernandez, Ms.Katy Cuzzo, Ms.Daniella Suarez, Ms.
Aida Rodriguez, Ms. Brenda Lopez, Ms.Christina Torres

All members present signed an attendance sheet.

Removal of team members from SLT

Ms.Felipe will send the removal letters return receipt to the removed parents.
They will have one week to appeal. After January 29th, we will recruit new
parents to join our team via instagram posts, PTA meetings and backpacked
letters, google documents. PTA will host the SLT elections. If 2 parents apply,
there does not need to be a vote. If more than 2 parents apply, there will be a
vote.

*These new parents need to know the attendance expectations of the SLT
meetings.

Q: Can SLT happen during the day before the school day ends?

Rigorous Instruction
Project WIN will be brought to 4th and 5th grade. 4th and 5th grade teachers

intervisited lower grade teachers to observe instructional flow of the period.

Students are receiving strategic phonics support if they are not meeting current
benchmarks. Students that are meeting benchmarks and do not need the
strategic phonics support will be participating in test sophistication.

Ms. Garzon noted that test sophistication is not just about a score, but
we want students to build comfort and confidence with test taking.

5th graders will have simulations for ela, math and science tests to build comfort
and confidence with test taking on the computer.

Next year, 4th and 5th students will be taking computer based tests.

Supportive Environment



Virutal parent meeting 01/24/24 for illustrative math. Grades K-2 and 3-5.
Presenters will be ILT members.

Collaborative Teachers
Math Cycle with Hatel Patel from D32

3rd grade teachers planned a lesson based on subtraction.

Teachers want students to be able to explain their reasoning via questioning.
Hetal and 3rd grade teachers did side by side teaching. This curriculum is
problem based.

Increase Access - Strong Family- Community Ties

Ms.Garzon will wait to have everyone’s email so she can send the iPlan portal
sign in.

Our CEP has been approved.

Next step

In order to choose a priority, we will examine our former CEP and see the
progress for that priority. (Priorities 2 and 5)

By looking at our former CEP, we will be able to have a mid point check in for that
priority.

Increase Access - Trust

Ms.Torres would like to meet with Ms.Garzon to discuss parent engagement via
workshops. For example, dance workshops, art workshops etc.

Q: Can PTA host an end of the school year party?

Meeting adjourned at 3:39 pm.



